Monday, April 7 1969

TO: The Stanford Faculty

FROM: Concerned Faculty on SRI

BUBJ: Thursday, April 10th meeting of Concerned Faculty on SRI

8 PM, Tressider Room 270

Today's lead article in <u>The Stanford Daily</u> on the SRI-Coalition reports the current actions surrounding the issue of severance of SRI from the Stanford campus. In the face of growing campus concern and actions, a group of concerned faculty met informally last night to discuss the implications of severance of SRI, without enforceable restrictions, from SU.

The concensus of the group was to unite as an ad hoc committee to urge faculty concern and involvement with the ongoing SRI-related issues and events.

A second meeting of the Concerned Faculty on SRI will be held Thursday evening at 8 P.M. in Tressider, Room 270. The purpose of the meeting is the mutual exhange of information and ideas about the faculty role in the coming weeks. It is hoped that faculty and stddent representatives of the President's SRI Committee will be present.

An informational booklet on the nature and extent of SRI and SU war-related research has been prepared by the SRI-Coalition. It is being distributed to the various departments and extra copies are available at the ASSU office and the UCCM office in the Old Union.

Other events pertaining to the SRI issue for this week are:
Tuesday, Mpril 8: Board of Trustees meeting
Wednesday, April 9: SRI-Coalition meeting, evening
President's SRI Committee final vote

Given the growing campus activity and concern in this area, we urge all faculty to attend the Thursday meeting and to encourage your colleagues to come also. Anyone interested in joining the Steering Committee may call John Flores, ext. 2567,(321-6524) or Janet Voelker, ext. 4904 (854-6254).

Steering Committee, Concerned Faculty on SRI